
Stevenston High Kirk 
(Church of Scotland) 
Charity No. SC009848 

Sunday 10.30am Morning Worship Church  

Sunday 10.30am Sunday Club & Crèche Church Hall 

Sunday 7pm Evening Fellowship Church 

Monday 7pm I.H.C & G Agency* Church Hall 

Wednesday 10am Rainbow Club (Tots & Toddlers) Church Hall 

Wednesday 6—8pm 3rd Stevenston Girl's Brigade Church Hall 

Wednesday 7—8pm Prayer Meeting Church 

Wednesday 7.30pm House Groups Various 

Thursday 7.15pm The Guild Church Hall 

Friday 6pm Seekers (Kids Club) Church Hall 

Friday 7.30pm Revival Fellowship The Manse 

Saturday 10am Linda Turner School of Dancing* Church Hall 

*Outside organisations who use our premises. 
(Please contact Betty Smith on 463930 for further information on House Groups) 
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Minister  
Rev Scott Cameron 

revscott@highkirk.com 01294 463356 
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Janet Dawson 
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Praise Band  
Margaret Birch 
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Iain@wilson5469.fsnet.co.uk 01294 603517  

Life & Work Magazine  
Janet Montgomery 

 01294 467824  

Guild ð Team Coordinator  
Marie Seaton 

 01294 463374  

Christian Aid  
Maureen Kilpatrick 

 01294 464007  

Sunday Club Coordinator  
Margaret Durham 

margaret.durham@virgin.net 01294 601322  

Crèche Coordinator  
Janette Burns 

 01294 462721 

Hall Convenor  
Betty McKirdy 

betty-mckirdy@tiscali.co.uk 01294 602070 

Caretaker  
Frank Robertson 

 01294 465816  

Challenge Magazine  
Rev Scott Cameron 

revscott@highkirk.com 01294 463356  

Missionary Correspondents  
Eddie & Dorothy Rose 

dorothyrose07@aol.com 01294 835899 

Social Convenor  
Anne McLellan 

annemclellan@btinternet.com 01294 468054 

Menôs Social Convenor 
Iain Wilson 

Iain@wilson5469.fsnet.co.uk 01294 603517  
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DAILY READINGS  

DATE  DECEMBER  JANUARY FEBRUARY 

1 Psalm 90 Mark 1:12,13 Luke 5:17-26 

2 Psalm 91 Matthew 4:1-11 Mark 2:13-17 

3 Psalm 92 Luke 4:1-15 Matthew 9:9-13 

4 Psalm 93 John 1:19-28 Luke 5:27-32 

5 Psalm 94 John 1:29-51 Mark 2:18-22 

6 Psalm 95 John 2:1-12 Matthew 9:14-17 

7 Psalm 96 John 2:13-25 Luke 5:33-39 

8 Psalm 97 John 3:1-22 John 5:1-15 

9 Psalm 98 John 3:23-36 John 5:16-30 

10 Psalm 99 John 4:1-38 John 5:31-47 

11 Psalm 100 John 4:39-45 Mark 2:23-28 

12 Psalm 101 Luke 3:19,20; Mark 1:14,15 Matthew 12:1-8 

13 Mark 1:1; John 1:1-18 Matthew4:12-17; Luke 3:23 Luke 6:1-5 

14 Matthew 1:1-17 John 4:46-54 Mark 3:1-6 

15 Luke 3:23b-38 Luke 4:16-30 Matthew 12:9-14 

16 Luke 1:5-25 Mark 1:16-20 Luke 6:6-11 

17 Luke 1:26-38 Matthew 4:18-22 Matthew 12:15-21 

18 Luke 1:39-56 Mark 1:21-28 Mark 3:7-19 

19 Luke 1:57-80 Luke 4:31-37 Luke 6:12-16 

20 Matthew 1:18-25 Mark 1:29-34 Matthew 5:1-12 

21 Luke 2:1-20 Matthew 8:14-17 Luke 6:17-26 

22 Luke 2:21-40 Luke 4:38-41 Matthew 5:13-20 

23 Matthew 2:1-12 Mark 1:35-39 Matthew 5:21-30 

24 Matthew 2:13-23 Luke 4:42-44 Matthew 5:31-48 

25 Luke 2:41-52 Matthew 4:23-25 Luke 6:27-36 

26 Mark 1:2-8 Luke 5:1-11 Matthew 6:1-18 

27 Matthew 3:1-12 Mark 1:40-45 Matthew 6:19-34 

28 Luke 3:1-18 Matthew 8:1-4 Matthew 7:1-20 

29 Mark 1:9-11 Luke 5:12-16  

30 Matthew 3:13-17 Mark 2:1-12  

31 Luke 3:21-22 Matthew 9:1-8  
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Margaret was so appreciative of this meet-
ing with her dear friends. She had such a 
love for the Word of God, but not merely to 
grow in Bible knowledge; for she desired to 
know the Word of God applied to her daily 
life.  
 
We remember Margaret for her strong faith 
and commitment to Christ, her caring nature 
(always the first on the phone if anyone 
missed church), her love for her family and 
friends. She will be sorely missed by us all. 
 
Our love and prayers are with David, Mal-
colm, Ian, Helen, Hayley & David. 

 
O Christ! He is the fountain,  
the deep, sweet well of love: 

the streams on earth I've tasted 
more deep I'll drink above: 
there to an ocean fullness 

his mercy doth expand, 
and glory, glory dwelleth 

in Immanuel's land. 
 

The bride eyes not her garment, 
but her dear bridegroom's face; 

I will not gaze at glory 
but on my King of grace, 

not at the crown he giveth 
but on his piercèd hand: 
the Lamb is all the glory 

of Immanuel's land. 

 

 
POEM ï by Hayley Gibson  

 
You are the sparkle in the sky 
The apple of my papas eye 
I can‘t believe that you are gone 
But Gran, through us you will live on. 
 
A truly amazing Gran, mum, and wife 
How privileged we were  
to have you in our life 
I love you more than words can say 
I realise how special you are every day. 
 

You helped me grow and face my fears 
How lucky to have known you for 21 years 
You touched the hearts of those around 
We can‘t believe the strength you found. 
 
You picked me up when I was low 
You helped me Gran  
more than you will ever know 
I promise to always try my best 
Because looking down you deserve nothing 
less. 
 
 
DR EDDIE ROSE 
A tribute of Eddie‘s life will be included in 
the next edition of our Challenge as we only 
just heard of Eddie‘s passing while the 
magazine was being edited. 
 
But I will just include this snippet from Doro-
thy‘s book, ―Bus from Bangkok‖... 
 
ñDr Eddie Rose had been called by God to 
the strange and exotic land of Thailand in 
the 1960s. Eddie & Dorothy soon found 
themselves immersed in a culture and lan-
guage that required both a sense of humour 
and strong practicality in order to survive. 
Time and time again God stepped into their 
lives to provide, heal and guide.ò 
 
We were thrilled when Eddie, Dorothy and 
daughter Susan settled to North Ayrshire 
and made their spiritual home here at the 
High Kirk. We have been richly blessed 
through the Rose family over the years. 
 
It is therefore with great sadness that we 
mourn the death of our loved friend, Dr 
Eddie Rose. Although we grieve naturally, 
we also rejoice supernaturally that Eddie is 
now home with the Lord. 
 
We remember Dorothy, Susan and all the 
Rose family in our prayers. 
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òAnd He shall 

be great!ó 

(Luke 1:32)  

 
 
 
 
 
What joy must have filled the angel 
Gabriel‘s heart. He had known what it 
was to worship Christ in heaven. Like 
many of the heavenly host he knew 
what it was to bow down before the 
King of kings in wonder, love and 
praise, crying ―Holy, holy, holy, is the 
Lord God almighty; who was, and is, 
and is to come!‖  
 

God‘s kingdom had been growing and 
the ancient promises of Adam, Noah, 
Shem, Abraham, Isaac, Jacob, Joseph, 
Moses, David, Isaiah, Jeremiah, Eze-
kiel, Daniel and all the prophets were 
now about to be fulfilled. 
 

Throughout the early chapters of the 
gospels we hear the angel‘s whisper, 
―the King is Coming! The King is Com-
ing!‖ We find this growing excitement in 
the opening pages of Luke‘s gospel. 
 

Here the angel Gabriel can‘t hold back; 
yes, the King is Coming! Oh but there‘s 
more... ―His name shall be JESUS, He 
shall be great, He shall be called the 
Son of the Highest, the Lord God shall 
give unto him the throne of his father 
David: and he shall reign over the 
house of Jacob for ever; and of his 
kingdom there shall be no end.‖ 
 

The King of all the ages whom Gabriel 
had worshipped in heaven was now 
coming to our world as a baby. The 
Son of the Most High God was coming 
down to us, for His name shall be Em-
manuel—God With Us! 

Gabriel could see deep into the past as 
he saw God‘s ancient promises about 
to be fulfilled. He knew that one day 
this child would be despised and re-
jected, would become a man of sor-
rows, acquainted with grief. Yet, his 
name shall be JESUS, the One who will 
save us from our sins. Jesus the friend 
of sinners! 
 

The splendour of the names of Christ 
are so high and breathtaking that the 
angel Gabriel stoops down and utters 
that beautiful phrase, ―AND HE SHALL 
BE GREAT!‖ (v.32) 
 

The angel Gabriel is now caught up 
with the glory of Christ. Yes, Mary 
would be highly favoured, but HE 
SHALL BE GREAT!  
 

Yes, John the Baptist was an unsur-
passed prophet, but HE SHALL BE 
GREAT! 
 

Yes, Herod was a greatly feared king, 
but HE SHALL BE GREAT! 
 

Yes, the Jewish and Roman authorities 
had power, but HE SHALL BE GREAT! 
 

At this Christmas time we therefore re-
member that Jesus is greater than all 
our problems, greater than all our fears, 
He is greater than any mountain, we 
can or cannot see. He is greater than 
all my questions, greater than anything! 
 

So let us rejoice this Christmas in the 
greatness of Christ our King!  

 

A View from the Manseñ 

DEATHS 
ñI am the resurrection and the life...ò 

 
BILL MCKENZIE  
Bill, known locally by some as ―Botty‖. A 
nickname inherited from his father. Appar-
ently, this originated on the football field, 
where people shouted ―gee the baw tae 
McKinzie‖ 
  
Bill  was born in the Townhead here in Ste-
venston on the 1st of September 1928; the 
second youngest of six children. 
  
Gladys and Bill met while they were both 
working in ICI and went on to marry in 
1952. They had celebrated their 56th wed-
ding anniversary. Six years later their 
daughter Gail was born and they moved to 
a new house in St. John‘s Place in the 
Hayocks, close to many of Bill's family. 
  
Many an hour you would find Bill on Ardeer 
golf course, not only as a player but as a 
voluntary green keeper.  
  
With his fondness for gardening kept many 
a home with a constant supply of leeks. 
   
He instructed Gail that there was to be no 
fuss at his funeral, which reflected the kind 
of person he was. Bill was an absolute gen-
tleman, a straight talker, generous, caring, 
and a dearly loved friend. 
 
Bill and Gladys have been precious mem-
bers of the High Kirk. We miss Bill greatly, 
but cherish some wonderful memories. We 
continue to pray and remember Gladys, 
Gail, Willie, Allison & Iain. 
 
 

JOHN GRAY  
It was at a bus stop in Saltcoats where 
John‘s life turned around. Like the Apostle 
Paul on the Damascus Road, John was 
filled with the love and presence of God. 
Life would never be the same. 
 
He began to attend the High Kirk with his 
family where John was greatly loved; from 
the youngest to the oldest. He subsequently 
became an Elder, with particular responsi-
bility for the elderly in Bonnie Lesley Court 
and helped on the Church Sound-desk. He 
helped with our Friday Club and running the 
football team—Monach‘s United.  
 
John was absolutely selfless, seeking to 
live for others, hoping in some small way to 
help someone. He was not ashamed of the 
Gospel of Christ, and would often share 
with family and friends the peace that he 
experienced when he had committed his life 
to Christ. At times he struggled with church 
politics and the established structures, and 
feeling quite disillusioned by it all. He also 
experienced storms and trials in his own 
life, but he always said that Jesus never let 
him down.  
 
We have lost the kindest friend. Knowing 
John was a privilege, and therefore we give 
thanks to God for his short, yet FULL, life.  
 
MARGARET GIBSON  
Although a member of Ardeer Church for 
about 40 years, Margaret Gibson still kept 
her links with the High Kirk through the 
Guild. It was therefore a joy to welcome 
David & Margaret back to the High Kirk a 
number of years ago. It was here on the 
15th June 1956 where they embarked on 
married life together.  
 
While attending Ardeer Church, Margaret 
began teaching in the Sunday School, help-
ing out at the various coffee mornings, and 
also getting involved in the bible study 
group which she had attended for 20 years.  
 

Continued over the page... 
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CHRISTMAS GIFT IDEAS 
 

For those who have everything 
A number of charities have started to do alternative Christmas gifts. 

  

 

Tearfunds Living Gifts - You can pick a region of the 

world and send a gift to help the people there. £8 can 

feed a family of five with rice for a month. £15 can buy 

a set of agricultural tools for gardening. 

  

 

Christian Aid's Present Aid - Gifts range from a can of worms (£7) which can be 

used to turn wasteland into fertile agricultural land to computer training (£14) to 

help young people gain new skills to help them get employment. 

  

 

World Vision's Must Have Gifts - gifts range from chickens (£14) which fami-

lies can use to bring an income by selling the eggs to llamas (£45) which help 

farmers to re-stock their herds. 
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STEVENSTON HIGH KIRK  
 

Due to various outstanding minor jobs within the church buildings, the Fabric/Finance com-
mittee are considering doing some of the work with the talents of the congregation within the 
church. 
 

To enable us to select jobs that can be done with our own talented people, we would appreci-
ate your help if interested by completing the list of your abilities below.  
 

Return completed form to someone at the door or the minister. 
 

NAME          TEL:      
 

ADDRESS           
 
YOUR TALENT (e.g. Painter, Bricklayer, Joiner, Gardener, Electrician, Plumber, 
DIY, etc):          
          
          

DECEMBER 

6th Sunday 10.30am 
After church 

Family Service 
Lunch & Carol singing (in the church hall) 

11th Friday 7.30pm Induction of Rev John MacLeod (to Allander Evangelical Church, 
Milngavie ) 

12th Saturday 10am—3pm Church Open Day 

13th Sunday 10.30am 
3pm 

Sacrament of the Lord‘s Supper 
Three Towns Nursing Home Carol Service 

15th Tuesday 7pm Kirk Session Conference Night (St Monachõs Aisle) 

20th Sunday 10.30am 
6.30pm 

Family Nativity Service 
Town Carol Service (High Kirk) 

24th Thursday 7pm 
11.15pm 

Christmas Eve Service 
Watchnight Service (at Livingstone Church) 

31st Thursday 7pm Hogmanay Party (High Kirk Manse) 

 

JANUARY  

3rd Sunday 10.30am New Year Family Service 

12th Tuesday 12—2pm Lunch Club (Church Hall) 

17th Sunday 3pm United Service (High Kirk) 

18th—22nd 
  

M o n d a y—
Friday 

9am Prayer for Christian Unity—Daily Reflections (High Kirk) 

24th Sunday 10.30am Pulpit Exchange (Guest: Rev John Lafferty) 

26th Tuesday 7pm Kirk Session Conference Night (St Monachõs Aisle) 
Guest: Rev Martin Thomson, Trinity Church, Dalry  

29th Friday 7.30pm Mission Night (High Kirk Manse) 
Guest: Martin DudgeonñAsiaLink 

 

FEBRUARY 

7th Sunday 10.30am Family Service 

16th Tuesday 12—2pm 
2.30pm 

Lunch Club (Church Hall) 

Foundations 1 (High Kirk Manse) 

23rd Tuesday 2.30pm Foundations 2 (High Kirk Manse) 

24th Wednesday 1.45pm Thistle Day Care Service 

28th Sunday 3pm Three Towns Nursing Home Carol Service 

30th Tuesday 2.30pm Foundations 3 (High Kirk Manse) 
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New Generation Music and 
Mission ðJulie Carty  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The story so far...  
 
I can‘t believe it has been eight weeks 
since I left you all in Stevenston to join 
New Generation Music. For those of you 
who don‘t know what NGM do, it is a per-
forming arts complex based in Thornbury, 
Bristol.  Their vision is to transform people 
and communities through music and mis-
sion. This takes place at the Caedmon 
Complex. 
 
Caedmon is NGM's state-of-the-art £3 
million performing arts complex. It is in-
credible to think that the finance for the 
Complex was met entirely by individuals 
who were called by God. 

 
NGM train young people in their chosen 
art form and at the same time develop 
them spiritually. In addition to investing in 
young people NGM also have other pro-
jects such as Nancy Goudie‘s Spiritual 
Health Weekends, the Luv Esther Musical 
that has been touring since 2005. Inspire 
Trust that takes artists into prisons and 
schools.  They also run a MYA scheme 
which mentors young artists. Urban dance 
crew who perform in clubs, festivals and 
conferences.  And NGM missions teams 
that have previously worked in Thornbury, 
Bristol, Edinburgh, Clitheroe, Sale, Chich-

ester, Yeovil, Cumbria, N.Irleand, Belarus, 
India, Uganda, Kenya, Rwanda, and 
S.Africa. 
  
I now work as part of the Directors team of 
administrators. My main role is as Ray 
Goudie‘s PA, and Mentoring Young Artist 
Administrator. I also get involved in Nancy 
Goudie‘s spiritual health weekends and 
the general administration of the complex. 
I do this four days a week, and on every 
Tuesday I do a discipleship course- which 
everyone who joins NGM has to do.  The 
discipleship course is for first year artists 
and any other staff who have joined this 
year. 
 
The journey so far has been very chal-
lenging, but at the same time so reward-
ing.  It‘s quite a change from getting paid 
in full time work and pleasing yourself, to 
living by faith and pleasing others. How-
ever, through each step I take God has so 
evidently been with me. The Lord is teach-
ing me to rely and depend on him for my 
every need.  I‘m getting stretched in every 
area of my life and personality; I have 
noticed quite a change in myself already. 
If I‘m honest before I joined NGM I wanted 
Jesus in my life because I knew I was 
rubbish without him and I did have a love 
for him but I couldn‘t honestly say I was 
deeply in love with him, but now the more 
I see the more I want! 
 
I want to take this opportunity to say a 
huge Thank-you for all the kind gifts, en-
couragement & prayers I have received 
on this journey & I would be very grateful 
for your continued support. 
 
Lots of Love  
Julie 
 
 
(Standing Order Forms are available on 
the table in the foyer for those who would 
like to support Julie on a regular basis.) 

We in the U.K. are privileged in that we are 
free to worship God and to meet together. 
Contrast this with what happened in Laos 
in July this year: 
 
It was a Sunday and 63 people were to-
gether in church in a village called Bouk-
ham. 
 
Suddenly the police stormed in, demand-
ing that the congregation cease from wor-
shipping. Every member of the congrega-
tion refused to comply with their demands. 
The police then arrested the pastor and 
two other church leaders, taking them to 
prison and putting their feet in wooden 
stocks. The police returned twice more 
while the Christians were still worshipping, 
arresting more people each time. Further 
arrests followed in August. 
 
Praise God for the courage and persever-
ance of our brothers and sisters in Christ, 
and thank Him for our continuing freedom 
to worship Him. 
 

(excerpt from the Barnabas Aid Prayer booklet)  

  
  
JOHN NEWTON 
 
John Newton (1725-1807) was a British 
clergyman and hymn writer. He is most 
famous for writing the words to the well-
known and much-loved hymn, ―Amazing 
Grace‖. 
 

He once said, ―I am not what I ought to be 
— ah, how imperfect and deficient! I am 
not what I wish to be — I abhor what is 
evil, and I would cleave to what is good! I 

am not what I hope to be — soon, soon 
shall I put off mortality, and with mortality 
all sin and imperfection. Yet, though I am 
not what I ought to be, nor what I wish to 
be, nor what I hope to be, I can truly say, I 
am not what I once was; a slave to sin and 
Satan; and I can heartily join with the apos-
tle, and acknowledge, "By the grace of 
God I am what I am.‖ 
 

(As quoted in The Christian Pioneer, 1856) 
 

He is often quoted in a shorter way: 
 

ñI am not the man I ought to be, I am not 

the man I wish to be, and I am not the 

man I hope to be, but by the grace of 

God, I am not the man I used to be.ò 

 

 

JUST WAIT FOR THE RIGHT TIME  

 

Read: 1 Cor. 15: 37 ï 44 
 

When a farmer sows a crop, he plants 
seeds. Only after the seeds have been in 
the earth for a time, and have decomposed 
(or died) can we see the ‗true‘ nature of the 
crop as the plant springs up out of the 
earth. This morning I realised, as never 
before, the implications of the description 
given us in God‘s Word of our state while 
we are on earth. We are just seeds, or 
even chrysalises, waiting for the right time 
to be made new, to be made eternal bod-
ies, for God‘s glory. 
  
ñO Lord, 
How my heart is thankful to You! 
I thank You that this weak body of mine 
that I now inhabit, so prone to sin, is but a 
seed, a promise, a foretaste only, of the 
new, eternal body that You will give me at 
the time that is perfect and right.. A body 
completely without sin; able to praise You 
and glorify You forever! 
 
Amen 
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Christianõs Progress 
Dorothy Rose 



By John McClintock 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Oh where tell me where has all our loved 
ones gone 
Oh why tell me why don't they just live on 
and on 
How well do I remember the parting grief 
and pain 
And it makes one ask the question, can or 
will we meet again? 
In answer to that question, let us look be-
yond the sky 
To a parting when God's Son came from 
heaven to bleed and die, 
For sin came in by one man 
And all are born to die, 
But for all who trust in Jesus, that soul will 
never die. 
 
Oh why, tell me why, don't you trust in Him 
today, 
And start on that journey to the land of per-
fect day, 
To meet again with loved ones, 
Who died in faith and love 
And to walk the streets of gold 
In the city up above, 
To know no more parting, sorrow, grief and 
pain 
And to praise His name forever 
The Lamb for sinners slain. 

 

(Tune - The Bluebells of Scotland)  

  

Give a thought for ODD 
JOB MAN!  
 
BY E.R MCDOWELL 2009 
 
And it came to pass that Mr Stitch had a 
factory making pullovers and divers items of 
knitwear. 
 

When the factory hooter signalled the start 
of production he had all his staff gathered to 
produce. 
 

He had yarn storemen, knitters, mechanics, 
cutters, seamers, pressers, packers, ware-
housemen, salesmen, clerks, secretaries, 
accountants, H.R. Officers and divers oth-
ers. 
 

And lo! The machines and equipment did 
not operate. After Mr Stitch enquired further, 
his staff said unto him, ―We are one staff 
member missing.‖ And Mr Stitch asked who 
was missing and they said unto him, ―The 
odd job man is missing. Without him we 
cannot operate.‖ 
 

Therefore Mr Stitch sent out H.R. to search 
for odd job man. H.R did search diligently 
among newspapers in jobs wanted and jobs 
vacant, in shop windows, in trade journals, 
in job centres, employment agencies and 
divers other places. 
 

And lo! He did find odd job man and the 
factory operated. 
 

And there was much rejoicing in the factory 
canteen over the finding of odd job man 
than any other worker.  
 

(Luke 15) 
 

Comment: a student friend of mine once 
said that when their odd job man was ill 
their factory nearly stopped which leads me 
to ask this:- 
 

Question: If the odd job man is so valuable 
to the running of a business why are they 
normally amongst the lowest paid? 
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The Original Christian Web 
& New Media Awards 2009 
 
WEôVE WON!!! 
  
We want to say thank you to Premier 
Christian Media for awarding us their 
Best Small Church Website Award 
2009. We have been overwhelmed at 
the recognition our site has received 
through this award. Special thanks go 
to Ian Dorey, our webmaster, who has 
worked tirelessly on developing our 
Church website for many years. 
 
The Original Christian Web and New 
Media Awards were the first ever exclu-
sively Christian award ceremony for 
bloggers and web designers in the UK. 
They were established in 2007 by Pre-
mier Christian Media to recognise and 
reward Christian achievements on the 
internet. 
 
You can also follow this story in De-
cember‘s edition of Life & Work. 
 

Come and visit us online at:  
 

http://www.highkirk.com  
 

Beadleôs About! 
 

We are presently looking for members 
of the High Kirk who would consider 
serving as Beadles. If you feel that this 
is a ministry where you can serve and 
use your gifts, then we would be thrilled 
to hear from you. For any other infor-
mation please contact Stewart 
McLellan on 468054 or Maureen 
Kilpatrick on 464007. You may also 
wish to speak to the minister. 
 
 

Letter From Kenya  
 

I must start by saying thank you so 
very much to the High Kirk family for 
the consistent support in sponsoring 
our teachers at the Living Fountain 
Academy. We received 136,314.05 
Kenyan shilling (approximately £1,100) 
which was transferred to the project 
last month. Indeed that has been a 
huge blessing to us. 
  
God has been so good to us. We have 
finished the school roof and the bore 
hole. Glory be to God! We are now in 
the process of applying for electricity 
for the school. By the grace of God we 
are seeing huge progress in the work.  
 
Please keep us in your prayers. 
   
Love and Blessings,  
 
Sammy 
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INDIA VILLAGE INDIA VILLAGE INDIA VILLAGE    
MINISTRIESMINISTRIESMINISTRIES  

NEWS UPDATE 
 

Our State of Andhra Pradesh has faced a 
grim flood situation due to violent and 
heavy rains in October. 
 
The floods continued with unabated fury 
leaving a trail of misery and destruction. 
Some of our Churches and believers are 
also affected in these floods. As the low-
lying areas and the fields have been sub-
merged under water, the poorest of the 
poor, who are mostly farm labourers, could 
not find work in the fields. 
  
In Puritigadda village, our home has been 
used as rescue centre, where many people 
took shelter. Even the bank in our village 
moved their computers and documents to 
our house, in case our village might be 
flooded! We are glad to see our home be-
ing used as a rescue centre in these times 
of calamities. 
  
We rushed to the scenes and provided the 
affected families with food and clothes. We 
distributed relief packages containing rice, 
groceries, clothing and cooking to all. IVM 
considers it a great blessing to shelter peo-
ple in our buildings. IVM extended a help-
ing hand by providing emergency relief to 
550 families in three villages. 
 

All the family of India Village Ministries 
wishes all our friends a very Merry Christ-
mas and Happy New Year!  
 
May God Bless Each of You! 
 

Suresh & Roja Vemulapalli  
 
 
INDIA VILLAGE MINISTRIES  
Po Box- 18485 
Kittybrewster 
Aberdeen AB24 3XN 
Scotland, U.K. 
email : indiavillage@gmail.com 
 

Sureshôs full newsletter is available on our 
website under Church Resources. 

   

Asia Link  
 

Please join us on Friday 29th 
January 2010 in the High Kirk 

Manse at 7.30pm for our Mission 
Night. 

 
We welcome back our guest 

speaker, Martin Dudgeon from 
Asia Link. 
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Reflections  
 

The Auld Kirk  

(Tune- ―The Auld Hoose.‖) 
  
[Stevenston High Kirk, or as it was named 
before the Union, the Parish Church, was 
built one hundred years ago.] 
  
Oh! The auld kirk, the auld kirk, 
We love ye, though sae plain, 
And mony a time your lessons proved 
Us a‘ sae vile and vain. 
And though you‘ve stood a century, 
Tis but a fleeting time 
When we compare eternity 
And the Land o‘ Leal sublime. 
 

Oh! The auld kirk, the auld kirk, 
Wi‘ it‘s message kind and true 
Has heartened mony a weary soul 
Tae trauchle his life through; 
And whilst we‘ve had misfortunes great 
And some o‘ them gey sma‘- 
Oor faith has kept us joyfu‘ 
Wi‘ a heart abune them a‘. 
  

Oh! The auld kirk, the auld kirk, 
Spire pointing tae the sky. 
Has shown that oor ideals 
Can never be too high. 
We may have failed tae reach them, 
But we‘re better far tae mount 
On wings of faith, with patience, 
For each good aim will count. 
 

Tae the auld kirk, the auld kirk, 
Hoo oft we a‘ hae been. 
And by searching through the Scriptures 
Hae mony a vision seen. 
We‘ve likewise heard the ―still small voice,‖ 
In accents soft and sweet. 
And heard the loving welcome, ―Come,‖ 
While sitting at His feet. 

T.C. 
 

Published In The Irvine And Fullarton Times 
On The 24th June 1932. 
  

(Submitted by Bert Young—many thanks Bert!) 

Haskins ô Verse 
 
I said to the man who stood at the gate of 
the year: 
‗Give me a light that I may tread safely into 
the unknown‘ 
And he replied: 
‗Go into the darkness and put your hand 
into the hand of God, 
That shall be to you better than light and 
safer than a known way!‘ 
So I went forth and, finding the hand of God, 
Trod gladly into the night. 
He led me towards the hills, 
And the braking of day in the lone east. 
So heart be still! 
What need our human life to know 
If God hath comprehension? 
In all the dizzy strife of things 
Both high and low, 
God hideth His intention. 
 

By Minnie Louise Haskins 1875 -1957 
Included in King George VI Broadcast 1939 

(Submitted by Irene Davidson) 
 
 
 

The Gift Of Elderly Christians  

 

Father, You are so wonderful! Thank you for 
the elderly that love you and have been 
faithful in walking with you. They have 
helped us to appreciate you and grow in our 
faith. They have been mentors and servants 
in our lives and others. We honor them for 
the example they've given us.  
 

May our hearts embrace them and then 
serve them with the hands and gifts you've 
blessed us with. May they know they still 
have purpose in this life. Help them not to 
be overwhelmed with the obstacles encoun-
tered as our bodies and minds fail to keep 
up. Let them not be filled with the darkness 
of depression, but instead radiate a light 
given by you. Comfort them and help them 
know that you will never leave or forsake 
them. Thank you for giving them the tender 
care they need. May they be safe from 
harm.  

In the sweet name of Jesus, Amen 
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SAMARITAN OR PHARISEE?  

Maureen Kilpatrick 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
I just love the parables of Jesus.  
They're such a wonderful way of teach-
ing us about the nature of God, and 
how He wants us to live and serve Him.  
A particular favourite is "The Good Sa-
maritan", as it illustrates so beautifully 
how to obey the Great Commandment 
to love one another. 
 
But here's the rub!   I want to be a Good 
Samaritan, but, far too often, I act like a 
Pharisee or a Levite.  When I do, I feel 
so miserable and disappointed in myself 
- that I've let God down.  As Paul writes 
in Romans Chapter 7 verse 18, "For I 
have the desire to do what is good, but I 
cannot carry it out." 
 
So you can imagine what a great relief it 
was to discover a chapter on this very 
subject in a wonderful book called 
"Sharing the darkness - the spirituality 
of caring" by Dr Sheila Cassidy. 
 
Dr Cassidy hit the headlines back in the 
1970's when she was arrested, tortured 
and imprisoned in Chile.  The "crime" 

she had committed was tending to a 
wounded revolutionary.  Returning 
eventually to the UK, she became the 
medical director of St Luke's Hospice in 
Plymouth, then subsequently a promi-
nent religious writer. 
 
You would think that she was a real role 
model of a modern day Good Samari-
tan.  That is not how she sees herself.  
She writes with great honesty about the 
occasions when she has perceived her-
self to be a Pharisee or Levite.  She is 
very open about her struggles with 
emotional burn-out, depression, the 
need for personal space and the accep-
tance of her own limitations.  I found 
there was so much I could identify with 
in this testament of experience. 
 
So, if you would love to be a Good Sa-
maritan, but find yourself, like me, 
sometimes struggling to fulfil this role, I 
would thoroughly recommend "Sharing 
The Darkness" to you. 

Life & Work Magazine  
 

Anyone wishing to 
order the Life & Work 
Magazine for 2010, 
costing £16 for the 
annual fee, should 
contact Janet Mont-
gomery Tel: 467824. 
 

Those who already receive the 
Church of Scotland magazine will 
automatically receive it as usual.  

Guild News  

 

Dear Guild Members 
and Friends,  
 
Sadly, as I sit to write the Report for our 
Guild, the news came this morning of 
the death of one of our dear friends and 
members, Mrs Margaret Gibson. She 
had been unwell, as we all knew, but 
hadn‘t realized just how ill. She will be 
very much missed and we send our sin-
cere condolences to David and all the 
family. 
 

We began our session on the 8th of 
October with the Blessing of Commun-
ion, given by our Minister, Rev Scott 
Cameron, who was assisted by our 
members, Lex and Mary Montgomery. 
Scott also spoke to us on our Theme for 
this year ―Called to Act Justly.‖ After 
tea, we had a pleasant time, with Scott 
playing his accordion and leading us in 
hymn singing. 
 

The following Thursday, the Rev David-
son gave us an interesting talk with ac-
companying film on the Oberammergau 
experience, where he had been an offi-
cial Chaplain. Some of our members 
are looking forward to attending the 
Play next year and I‘m sure will have 
plenty to tell us about it. 
 

Then on October 22nd our own New 
Focus, ably took our meeting. Again, 
based, on our Theme for this year, they 
gave us an inspiring evening of Praise, 
Prayer and Readings. So many thanks, 
to New Focus. 
 

On 29th October, our Speaker, Mr 
Stewart Thomson, from the ―Prince‘s 

Trust‖ gave us an enlightening talk on 
this very worthwhile charity, giving us 
an insight into the valuable work it does 
to help and support young people of 
ages 18-25, who are interested in es-
tablishing their own businesses. 
 

Now, here we are in November already 
and, on the 5th, we had a pleasant run 
to Direct Nurseries outside Ayr where 
we enjoyed looking at all the goods dis-
played and, of course, going for the 
necessary tea or coffee. Many thanks to 
Carol and Liam for arranging this Social 
Meeting. 
 

Earlier this year, Scott and Antonia 
kindly invited the Guild Members to an 
afternoon at the Manse, this was for the 
12th of November. We had a lovely 
family time with them and their children. 
Scott had prepared a little programme 
of hymns we could sing to his accordion 
playing and also, told us some of their 
background history. After our choruses, 
we enjoyed a lovely afternoon tea-what 
a spread-and were urged to eat as 
much as we could, to save Scott having 
left overs for breakfast! Many thanks to 
Antonia and Scott for their hospitality. 
 

Our evening go on till the 17th Decem-
ber and anyone who would like to join 
us, is most welcome. 
 

As always, grateful thanks to our Mem-
bers and Minister for their constant sup-
port, to our Leadership Team, our Tea 
Committee and all our Guest Speakers. 
 
God Bless. 
 

Marie Seaton 
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3rd Stevenston  
Girls Brigade 

 

òBe Part Of Something Big 
Reach for the stars at Girlsõ Brigadeó 

 

As we approach Advent may we thank all those in the congregation who have 
helped and encouraged our Company with their support this past session. 
 

Explorers meet from 6 - 7 pm 
Juniors & Brigaders meet from 6 - 8 pm 
 
NEWS UPDATE:  
Officers and Leaders (Lorraine Barr, Mandy Fairns, Blanche Morgan and Janet 
Montgomery) attended a refresher course at St Kentigerns, Kilmarnock on the 
3rd October. 
 

Shannon & Zoey Fairns attended a GB Knowledge course in Johnstone while 
Lorraine Barr attended a course in Herriot Watt University on 31 October—
"Energise".  Claire Russell also attended a Leadership 3 course in Dunblane on 
14 and 15 November. Well done, girls! 
 

On 27th November in Dalry our Brigaders are joining a get-together of girls from 
all the companies in the Division.   
 

Our company is planning to attend ―Sleeping Beauty‖ in the Palace, Kilmarnock 
on 12th December. This will be in the afternoon.   
 

By the end of the year insurance dues have to be paid to Headquarters.  We are 
so grateful to all who have supported us in the past. Brigaders will be making 
tablet and peppermint creams (Price: £1.25 per bag), so we would appreciate 
your support once again in this venture. 
 
 

Headquarters Appeal:   

By taking time to look through jewellery boxes we will accept broken chains, the 
odd earring etc.  By rummaging through purses, wallets and drawers you may 
locate old foreign and UK coins, old medals, communion tokens, watches of any 
type.  Stamps, postcards or old cigarette cards are also welcome. 
 

Good wishes for Christmas and New Year. 
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Yours sincerely 
 

Janet Montgomery (Captain)  

15 PARISH CHALLENGE  

► Hot Potatoes continued... 
 

In time the Catholic Church began to 
regard robes as the traditional dress for 
its clergy. Around 1604, the wearing of 
robes was enshrined in Church canon 
law. The tradition continues today in the 
Catholic Church, and in some traditions 
of the Protestant Church. 
  
During the  Reformation in the 1500s, 
many reformers chose not to wear 
robes, initially as a mark of separation 
from the Roman Catholic Church. Oth-
ers chose not to wear robes believing it 
was a mark of the "unbiblical" elevation 
of the clergy above the laity. 

For some ministers, especially in the 
evangelical and reformed traditions, the 
clerical collar replaced the clerical 
robes. One minister recently informed 
me that he prefers the clerical collar as 
the mark of "honour and humility" in his 
ministry as it often reminds him that he 
is a "slave to Christ". He also went on to 

explain that an article of clothing which 
was so practical in the 1st century has 
become so impractical in the 21st cen-
tury since robes can be extremely un-
comfortable to wear (especially if you 
are shorter in height). 
 
In a recent article in the Daily Tele-
graph, a leading theologian in the Angli-
can Church claims that the wearing of 
clerical robes is "absurd in the 21st cen-
tury". He goes on to suggest that cleri-
cal robes can actually be a hindrance to 
mission and especially in reaching to-
day's generation. 
  
Today, the issue of clerical robes is of-
ten based upon an individual church's 
tradition or the theology of the minister. 
In the Church of Scotland many minis-
ters are still divided over this issue. 

  
Personally, I do not believe there is a 
right or wrong answer to the question of 
whether minister's should wear robes. 
For me the issue is of the heart. If by 
wearing robes a minister feels elevated 
above the congregation then I believe 
he should not wear them. If a minister 
feels elevated through the opportunity 
of wearing his most expensive Armani 
suit, then he should wear robes. 
  
For me there is a more important ques-
tion at the root of this whole discussion, 
"Am I clothed with the humility of 
Christ?" 
 
 
 

NOTE: Rev Norman Cruickshank has also asked 

me to insert this note to express his gratefulness 

for the sentiments of this article and to share that 

this article would echo his own position. 



Clerical robes? 
 

A story was told of how a minister would 
bow down below the communion table 
and touch the radiator just before serv-
ing the elements. When a new minister 
was inducted, the congregation gently 
explained the traditions of their church. 
One tradition that they desired the min-
ister to continue was the touching of the 
radiator before serving the elements. As 
time passed, the former minister of the 
congregation was invited as guest 
preacher at their communion service. 
To end the new minister's curiosity, he 
asked his predecessor where the tradi-
tion of touching the radiator came from. 
The minister laughed and explained that 
during a worship service static would 
build up and rather than literally shock 
his elders, he would touch the radiator 
instead. 
 
Although we may laugh, have you ever 
taken time to investigate the origins of 
many of our own church traditions. 
 
In the presbytery of Ardrossan all minis-
ters are expected to wear clerical robes 
at Presbytery functions. So why do 
some ministers not wear them as often 
in their personal ministries? I am some-
times asked why I don't wear clerical 
robes more often in my own ministry. It 
may therefore be helpful to understand 
the varying points of view. 
 
In the early days of Christianity the 

common form of dress in the Middle-
east was robes. It was a practical gar-
ment worn by all. It was not a garment 
only to be worn by the "apostles" or reli-
gious leaders. In Rome, many wore 
shorter robes called "togas" which didn't 
catch on in Israel and other areas of the 
Middle-east. 
  
As Christianity spread into Europe 
robes were no longer practical due to 
the snow and inclement weather. In the 
third and fourth centuries, some Chris-
tians began to leave the established 
church feeling it had become too politi-
cal and too bureaucratic. Many of these 
Christians moved into desert communi-
ties where "sand robes" became the 
common form of dress. 
  
Interestingly, during the years of power 
struggling between the Pope and Em-
peror, robes were suddenly elevated 
and became a symbol of power. During 
this time, many bishops were attired like 
the emperors of Rome. After these 
years of power struggling, the Catholic 
Church began to render robes as sa-
cred.  They were regarded as a "badge 
of honour", and to many of the monks 
the sand-robes became a "mark of hu-
mility". 
  
It is quite remarkable how such a practi-
cal item of clothing in the 1st century 
would be rendered so sacred in centu-
ries to come.  ► 
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Hot Potatoes 
No, this is not our recipe page! Rev Scott Cameron & Rev Nor-
man Cruickshank share on subjects that many regard as contro-
versial or ñtoo hot to handleò. It is our prayer that these articles 
will challenge, stimulate discussion, and inspire you.  
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Favourite  
Simple Recipes 

 
 
 

Chicken Risotto (cooking time 20 mins) 
  
Ingredients:  
 Cooked rice 
 Thinly sliced or diced chicken breast 
 Sliced sweet peppers (a mixture of green, yellow & red is nice) 
 Chopped onion 
 1 tin condensed cream of celery soup (or cream of chicken soup) 

 
optional:     
 garlic clove, chopped, or garlic powder, chilli powder, pepper 
  
 
Method:     
 Stir-fry chopped onions with sweet peppers in a little oil for 5 minutes. 
 Add chicken breast and stir fry until chicken is done (about 5 minutes) 
 Add the tin of condensed soup and mix all together in the pan. 
 Add chopped green beans and some peas 
 Simmer gently for 10 more minutes. 
 Mix in the hot rice, and serve. 

 

 
Note 1:   
Cover the pan while simmering the complete mixture. 
 
Note 2:   
quantities of ingredients depend on the number of peo-
ple to be served, and are left to the cook‘s discretion. 
 

Dorothy Rose 



CALEBõS JOURNAL 
(Part Three) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Friday 27th Feb:  
We‘d asked for a wake-up call at 
5.30am from the reception, and so were 
up, dressed and packed ready to go 
down in the lift before 6.30. Stefan (one 
of the medical students) was waiting for 
us and so was the taxi he‘d ordered to 
take us to the station. We suddenly re-
alised that while we had pulled our bags 
and carried our jackets we‘d left our 
walking sticks upstairs in our room, so I 
quickly went up in the lift and fetched 
them. On our way to the railway station 
Eddie caught sight of Peter (Stefan‘s 
friend) on the pavement, walking on the 
way to catch a tram to the station in or-
der to see us off. We picked him up and 
took him with us. 
 

At the railway station we met Stefan, 
who‘d made his own way there. Both 
Peter and Stefan helped us most will-
ingly – found lifts for us so we did not 
have to face climbing lots of cement 
stairs. They hefted our luggage on to 
the train and gave us each a hand in 
climbing aboard. Stefan also caught the 
same train, but travelled 2nd class as it 
was cheaper, joining us later in our first 
class carriage. He‘d bought a return 
ticket to Breclav and back (150 kilome-

tres) simply in order to help us when we 
would have to change to another train 
at Breclav. When we wanted to reim-
burse him for the cost of his ticket, he 
refused to take any money. This unex-
pected assistance was another provi-
sion of the Lord for us two. After we‘d 
changed trains, Stefan returned to Olo-
mouc. 
 

This new train was a Eurocity train, with 
nice, comfortable seats. Our seats were 
reserved right next to a restaurant car-
riage and we longed for a cup of coffee, 
but couldn‘t open the inter-leading door. 
After a time, a lady came by also want-
ing to get into the restaurant car, and 
helped us. Eddie had a capuccino while 
I had Turkish coffee – both very good.  
 

The train passed through Slovakia with 
its snow-covered Bratislava, on its way 
to Serbia. When we stopped for a short 
time at Budapest, an elderly man joined 
the train at Budapest and sat by himself 
in a seat across the corridor from our 
seats. I overheard him speak to the 
conductor in English, so, seeing that he 
looked lonely, I spoke to him. He re-
sponded eagerly, and from then on 
never stopped talking for the whole of 
the rest of the train journey. He soon left 
his isolated seat and sat on the seat 
next to me, from where he could speak 
to us more easily. He was a Serbian 
who had practised as a neurosurgeon 
for many years and who had retired to 
Fort Lauderdale in the USA. His de-
scription of the flat, featureless plains of 
Serbia will stay with us for a long time. 
As we looked out of the train windows 
at the landscape, he told us of a saying, 
―The highest mountain that you will ever 
see in Serbia is a pumpkin, growing in 
the fields!‖► 
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His long monologue made the 12-hour 
journey pass more quickly, and made 
the time pass amazingly quickly. For the 
whole journey the only sustenance we 
had was the coffee we‘d had. We ar-
rived at Novi Sad at 7.15pm, and were 
met by Emil Kisgeci and his stepson, 
Gabor. Gabby helped us by carrying our 
bags, while Emil went to the car, to bring 
it nearer for us. (The car park was a 
long way from the railway station itself, 
and Eddie was finding it difficult to walk.) 
Once in Emil‘s car, he drove to Gabor‘s 
home and let him out of the car before 
driving on to his own house, which he 
shares with his wife, Klara. 
  
Coming into their home was an eye-
opener indeed! Downstairs was as yet 
unfinished, but would eventually be 
used mostly for young people‘s Chris-
tian meetings. Emil and Klara live up-
stairs, which is reached by concrete, 
curved, steps (without a rail on the wall 
and without even a wall on the opposite 
side.) Upstairs is dominated by one 
large room. This room comprises a din-
ing area plus seating area. Large win-
dows are on two sides of the room.  
 
Klara told us that her sister, an architect, 
had designed the house for them. There 
had been one proviso: that there should 
be a large room big enough for holding 
Christian gatherings/meals etc. Her sis-
ter had complied, although at the ex-
pense of the other rooms upstairs. The 
kitchen was small and narrow; the toilet/
shower room was the smallest I‘ve ever 
seen; and there was only one bedroom. 
I had never before heard of a couple 
who planned their house from the very 
beginning for God‘s work first, before 

even their own comfort! 
  
The all-important focus and prime pur-
pose of their home is to provide facilities 
for the Lord‘s work, rather than simply 
living quarters for Emil and Klara them-
selves! 
 
 
 
 
 
Saturday 28th Feb:  
 
The next morning Emil drove us to Bel-
grade (called Beograd in Serbian) where 
we spoke at a meeting of the Christian 
Medical Fellowship. No other premises 
were available, so the meeting took 
place in a coffee shop. The men present 
pushed six tables together, with a bench 
seat along the wall and chairs along the 
other side and at the ends of the table. 
I told about the way the Lord had healed 
me many years ago when I had blood 
poisoning and infection in my spine, 
while Eddie spoke about Thailand, 
which gripped everyone‘s attention. He 
told how the Lord‘s gracious interven-
tions proved the truth of Paul‘s state-
ment to the Christians in Corinth: ―Your 
faith shall not rest in the wisdom of men 
but in the power of God‖ (1 Cor. 2: 5) 
  
After the meeting was over we went to 
have a delicious late lunch in a cosy 
restaurant; the dim lighting and excellent 
service played a part in our restoration 
after having given out so much. The 
long drive back to Novi Sad was made 
pleasant by the beautiful sunset and 
pink clouds that surrounded us.ƹ 


